OSU-Tulsa Library

Michael Wallis Route 66 archive OKLAHOMA

Rev. September 2016

Box 1

66 Raceway Park

"Crash fatal at 66 Raceway." Tulsa World, 31 Jul 1995.

Accommodations

Route 66 Guide to eateries and inns, retrieved from an internet source.

Afton

Buffalo Ranch Western Store.

Article regarding owner Aleene Albro. *Route 66 Magazine*, Summer 1997.

"Buffalo Ranch Betty Announces Her Retirement." Printout from an internet source.

Arcadia

"Oklahoma Route 66: Arcadia, Okla." Booklet of photocopied material, compiled by Arcadia Historical Society, Eula Teuscher, President. Sept 1994.

Gas station and store

"Station by the Road." *Route 66 Magazine*, Summer 1997. Color snapshot of the remains of the structure.

"Fan Plans Own Hall of Fame [i.e. Fishing Tackle Hall of Fame and Library]." Unknown source, undated.

Hillbillee's Café and Bed & Breakfast. Brochure. Pops is Food, Fuel & Fizzz! Brochure.

2 Round Barn of Arcadia

Souvenir postcard.

Commemorative "Big League Card" featuring the Round Barn. 2 copies.

Booklet of photocopied material, compiled by Arcadia Historical Society, Eula Teuscher, President.

Brief history of the barn including a photocopied image.

2 black/white flyers featuring a montage of drawings, photos, and trivia about the Round Barn.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 5p.

"Out of Oklahoma: The state's only 'truly' round barn." *Historic Preservation News*, Jun 1988.

"Funds Sought to Save Historic Round Barn." Unknown source, Jul 1988.

Color snapshot featuring the restoration in progress.

[Volunteers have restored the Arcadia Round Barn]. *Historic Preservation News*, Feb 1992.

Oklahoma County Historical Society invitation to annual meeting featuring guest speaker, Luke Robinson. Oct 1992.

Promotional leaflet. A publication of the Arcadia Historical Society.

"Local Hero." Historic Preservation News, Jan/Feb 1993.

A Concurrent Resolution celebrating the 100th anniversary of the Arcadia Round Barn.... Adopted by the Oklahoma State Legislature, 21 Apr 1998. Official copy.

Announcement of the Centennial Celebration and the dedication of a commemorative marker; plus an invitation to Michael Wallis to attend as guest speaker.

Centennial Celebration program.

2 black/white flyers featuring a montage of drawings, photos, and trivia in celebration of its 100th year.

3

Old Round Barn Centennial Station. Official postmarked envelopes. 2 copies.

"Think Round. Come Look at Us Now!" Brochure.

"The Round Barn of Arcadia." Article regarding Dallas Caffey, Tulsa VFW Post 577 member, and his replica of the Round Barn.

"Touch of a Master's Hand. Craftsman Creates Replica of Route 66 Landmark." *Tulsa World*, Apr 1997.

"Tulsa Man Has Model of Historic Round Barn." *Edmond Evening Sun*, Mar 1997.

Barn News. Vol. 1, Nos. 5-8; Vol. 2, Nos. 2, 4-7. Arcadia Round Barn Banner. Vol. 1, No. 1, 3.

Souvenir wooden nickel bearing an image of The Round Barn. 4 nickels.

Orange pocket folder hand-labeled "Round Barn built in 1898 Arcadia, Okla." with a hand-drawn sketch of the barn, executed by Ernest L. Breger.

See also: Michael Wallis papers: Articles and other writings: Round Barn Speech, 26 Apr 1998.

Articles: 1932-2001

1

"State Re-Routes Highway No. 66." [Tulsa newspaper], Jul 1932.

"Rogers Road Naming Asked. US 66 Group Maps Plans for Gap Closing." *The Daily Oklahoman*, Jan 1938.

"Route 66: Ghost Road of the Okies." American Heritage, Aug 1977.

"Memories of U.S. 66." Oklahoma Transportation News, Dec 1981.

"Why 66?" Photocopy of a page from *Phillips—The First 66 Years*.

"U.S. 66 May Be Renamed." [Oklahoma newspaper], Jun 1985.

"Remembering Old Times." Tulsa World, Sept 1985.

"Along Route 66." Tulsa World, Sept 1985.

"Adventure of Traveling U.S. 66 Captured in New Book." *The Oklahoma Journal Record*, Dec 1988.

"The Route of 66." The Sunday Oklahoman, May 1989.

"You Can Still Get Your Kicks on Old Route 66." *The Sunday Oklahoman*, May 1989.

"New Kicks on Route 66. Oklahoma Mounts Effort to Tap Road's Tourist Potential." *The Dallas Morning News*, May 1989.

[Note to the Editor regarding the historical designation given to OK Route 66]. *The Daily Oklahoman*, Jun 1989.

"New Kicks on Route 66." Home & Away, May/Jun 1990.

"In Praise of Small Towns." *Oklahoma Today*, Jun 1990. Includes segments on Elk City and Clinton, Oklahoma.

"Do you have any fond (or not so fond) memories of traveling along old US 66...." *The Daily Oklahoman*, May 1990.

"There'll Be Some Kicks on Route 66." The Daily Oklahoman, Jun 1990.

"Announcing the Inauguration of The Community Commitment Certificate..." Advertisement. *The Daily Oklahoman*, Jun 1990.

"Route 66 Cruise Gets main Streets Buzzing Again." *The Daily Oklahoman*, Jun 1990.

"New Life for a Legendary Roadway." Oklahoma Gazette, Jun 1990.

"Saving Oklahoma US 66." Tulsa World, Aug 1990.

"Watkins' Route 66 Bill Sent to Bush." *Tulsa Tribune*, Sept 1990.

"Route 66 Study Approved by Senate." Tulsa World, Sept 1990.

"Forgotten Cities' Seek New Kicks from New Route 66." *The Miami Herald*, Sept 1990.

"Route 66 Bill Might Boost Towns." Tulsa Tribune, Oct 1990.

"Route 66 Essay Contest Announced." Bartlesville Examiner, Feb 1991.

- "66 'Kicks' Sought." Tulsa Tribune, Apr 1991.
- "Route to Some Nostalgia." Tulsa Tribune, Apr 1991.
- "Route 66 Still Kicking." Tulsa World, Jun 1991.
- "Route 66 in Tulsa to Appear in Atlas." Tulsa World, Aug 1991.
- "Chrome for Christmas." Oklahoma Today, Sept/Oct 1991.
- "Atlas Featuring Route 66 Coming to Tulsa Soon." Tulsa World, Oct 1991.
- 2 "Route 66 in Green Country." *Adventure Guide to Oklahoma's Green Country*, 1992.
 - "Asleep at the Wheel. Band Keeps Western Swing Alive." *Tulsa World*, May 1992.
 - "Band Swings on 'Route 66'." Tulsa Tribune, May 1992.
 - "Highway of History." The Daily Oklahoman, May 1992.
 - "A Ride Down Route 66. Exploring Life at the Legendary Crossroads." *USA Today*, Jul 1992.
 - "Study to help Unite Route 66 Boosters." Tulsa World, Nov 1992.
 - "Europeans to Motor West." Tulsa World, May 1993.
 - "Grant Approved for Lengthy Museum on Route 66." *Tulsa World*, May 1993.
 - "A Few Words for the Road Less Traveled." Tulsa World, Jul 1993.
 - "Bureaucracy Drives Fate of Route 66." The Sunday Oklahoman, Oct 1993.
 - "Route 66: An American Adventure." Route 66 Magazine, Summer 1994.
 - "A Summer Day on the Mother Road." Tulsa World, Jul 1994.
 - "State Maps Feature Route 66 Theme." Tulsa World, Apr 1995.
 - "Driving, Buying, Reading and Remembering Route 66." *The New York Times*, Sept 1995.
 - "Historic Road Plan Gets Going. \$700 Million Package Spread Around the State." *Tulsa World*, Aug 1997.
 - "Two Tours Set on Route 66." Tulsa World, Apr 1998.

"Get Your Kicks. Route 66, Exhorted in Song...." *Home & Away*, Jan/Feb 1999.

"Trucks to Take Route 66 to the Smithsonian." *Tulsa World*, Nov 2000. "Chunk of Route 66 Going to Museum." *The Arizona Republic*, Dec 2000. "Route 66 Anniversary Celebration." *The Cordell Beacon*, Jun 2001.

"Get Your Kicks, and Maybe a Gas Station, on Route 66." *USA Today*, Sept 2001.

"Buyers Can Own Part of Route 66." *The Daily Oklahoman*, Dec 2001. "Route 66 for Sale." *Tulsa World*, Dec 2001.

"Route 66...Lives On! A Look at 'The Mother Road' through Pictures and Stories." Special publication. *Miami News-Record*, undated.

"Get Your Kicks—in D.C. A Chunk of Oklahoma's Route 66 Hits the Road." Printout from *ABCNEWS.com*.

"Senator Seeks to Preserve Old Route 66, Its History." *Tulsa World*, undated.

"Route 66 was born in Oklahoma." Brief typescript, source/author unknown, 1p.

Photocopies of historical images featuring:

Oklahoma Natural Rock Asphalt Road, US 66, Lincoln County, OK near Warwick. 5" concrete base, 2" rock asphalt top; H.L. Cannady Company, contractor.

Oklahoma Natural Rock Asphalt Road, US 66, Canadian County, OK near El Reno. 5" concrete base, 2" rock asphalt top; Park and Company, contractor.

Highway detour sign near Chelsea. Service station in Chelsea.

Scene on Route 66 east of Bridgeport with South Canadian River Bridge seen in the background.

Miami Tourist Park. Tents and outdoor pavilions, early automobiles, and electrical lines visible. Miami, OK circa 1920s.

Billboard on Highway 66 and I-44, east of Oklahoma City.

Bartlesville

Bartlesville: City of Legends. Brochure.

Bartlesville Area Chamber of Commerce visitor's guide to restaurants, hotels, motels, and events.

The Price Tower. Brochure.

Hotel Phillips. Brochure.

"Homes Oil Built in Oklahoma." Southern Living, Feb 1991.

"Eccentric Gem: Shin'enKan." The Tulsa Sentinel, Jan 1993.

The Millstream. Washington County Historical Society newsletter. Vol 16, Nos. 3, 9.

"Oklahoma Canvas: Visions of the Land." Exhibition schedule. The Tall Grass Prairie Preserve. Brochure.

Bethany

Bethany Mainstreet: Shopping, Food & Fun for Everybody. Brochure.

Bixby

Washington Irving Memorial Park. Brochrure.

Bristow

Discover Bristow. Come Alive in '95. Bristow Oklahoma Community Profile.

1995 City Street Maps of Sapulpa and Bristow, Along with the Creek County Map.

Welcome to Bristow Historical Museum. Brochure. Experience Day Camp at Solid Rock Ranch. Brochure. Bristow Memorial Hospital Home Care. Brochure. Sand Creek Gallery & Studio. Brochure. 69th Annual Bristow Chamber of Commerce Banquet.

Banquet program, featuring Michael Wallis as guest speaker. The Bristow News, Vol. 47, No. 48, Jan 1996; features article about the banquet, Wallis as guest speaker, and other local news.

"Bristow Residents Rebuilding Depot – Brick by Brick." *Tulsa World*, Sept 1989.

Canute

"People Cotton to Old Motel." *Route 66 Magazine*, Spring 1997. Ann's Pizza & Subs. Photocopy of a handwritten menu.

Catoosa

Route 66 Arts & Crafts Show, Molly's Landing, 1990. Flyer.

"Future Looks Shipshape. Boat Owner Plans Floating Restaurant...." *The Tulsa Tribune*, Sept 1991.

"Depot a Bridge to the Past." Tulsa World, Jul 1997.

Arrowood Trading Post.

Arrowood Trading Post. Brochure.

Arrowood Trading Post Annual Indian Art Show, 1991. Brochure.

Order Dismissing Case and Notice Thereof. Photocopy of a document filed in US Bankruptcy Court in re Douglas Allen Jennings (Arrowood Trading Post) 27 Jul 1995.

"Artist's Dream Has Silver Lining. Reopening of Indian Trading Post...." *Tulsa World*, Oct 1990.

"Catoosa Store to Be Featured on '48 Hours'." Unknown source, Nov 1993.

Blue Whale.

2 souvenir postcards.

Brief history about the Blue Whale retrieved from an internet source.

"Catoosa Overcomes a Whale of a Lot." Tulsa World, Apr 1994.

"It's blue, it's eighty feet long...." Route 66 Magazine, Fall 1994.

"Whale of a Deal." Tulsa World, Feb 1995.

"Blue Whale Gets Beached." Tulsa World, Oct 1995.

"Beach This One." Tulsa World, Oct 1995,

"Whale May Get Funding." Tulsa World, Oct 1995.

"Blue Whale Flips Away Federal Funds." Tulsa World, Mar 1996.

"Work Begun on Catoosa's Blue Whale." Tulsa World, Nov 1996.

"Color Returning to Big Whale." Tulsa World, Dec 1996.

"Blue Whale Recycled." Route 66 Magazine, Summer 1997.

"Services Today for Owner of Catoosa's Blue Whale." *Tulsa World*, Aug 2001.

"Route 66 Icon is as Good as New." Tulsa World, Sept 2011.

Chandler

Brief History of Lincoln County, Oklahoma. Leaflet in 2 versions. The Lincoln County Historical Society Museum of Pioneer History. Leaflet.

Phillips 66 Station. Color photo-postcard featuring the exterior of the cottage style structure built in 1927.

PJ's Bar-B-Que. Menu.

Chandler Route 66 Interpretive Center.

Brochure.

Business card.

Bring the Family to See '26 Skidoo! The Early Years of Route 66'." Flyer.

"Looking for Bricks. Group Hopes to Preserve Chandler Streets." *Tulsa Worlde*, Oct 1996.

"Victim's Life Remembered." Article about OKC bombing victim, Susie Ferrell. *Tulsa World*, May 1995.

Chelsea

"Chelsea Fair Under Way." Tulsa World, Sept 1989.

"Chelsea Rebounds from Hard Times." Tulsa World, Mar 1994.

"The Future Is in the Bank. Historic Institution Keeps Olds Touches in Expansion." *Tulsa World*, Mar 1994.

Cheyenne

Old West Adventure! Coyote Hills Ranch. Brochure in 2 versions.

Cheyenne Cultural Center. Brochure.

Black Kettle's Museum. Brochure.

Roll One Room School (Restored). Brochure.

Washita Battlefield National Historic Site. Souvenir collectible card.

Cheyenne & Roger Mills Co. 1995 Calendar of Events. Flyer.

3rd Annual Cheyenne Red Hills Pow-Wow. Flyer.

The Singing Churchwomen of Oklahoma. Flyer.

Claremore

1 Rogers County Historical Society. Aug 1998 complimentary publication of Claremore's Centennial Tour of Historical Sites.

Rogers County Historical Society. Newsletter. May, Jul, Sept, Nov 1998. Will Rogers Center. Invitation to the Grand Opening. Nov 1997.

J.M. Davis Gun Museum.

Souvenir publication, Vol. 1, 1992.

Brochure in 2 versions.

"The Legend of the Museum, the Man, and His World Famous Collection." Flyer.

"Claremore Boasts Its Cast of Characters." Tulsa World, Apr 1995.

"Historical Group Earns Respect." Tulsa World, Apr 1995.

"'Radium Town' on Route 66." Route 66 Magazine, Summer 1997.

2 Carlyle Motel.

Color snapshot featuring the motel sign as it appeared in 1988. Color snapshot featuring the exterior of the motel and sign.

"Oklahoma's Endangered Route 66 Motels." Program for a Preservation Oklahoma Inc. event featuring Michael Wallis as guest speaker; the Carlyle Motel sign is featured on the program cover.

Will Rogers Hotel.

Invitation to the announcement of the hotel's listing on the national Register of Historic Places, Apr 1995.

Will Rogers Apartments. Brochure.

"Will Rogers Hotel to be Auctioned at Sheriff's Sale." Unknown source, Jan 1993.

"Landmark Claremore Hotel Faces Uncertain Future." *Tulsa World*, Feb 1993.

"Group Seeks Funds to Buy Landmark Hotel." Unknown source, Feb 1993.

"Historic Hotel May Become Apartments." Tulsa World, Feb 1995.

"A Will and a Way. 'Youngster' Led Project to Renovate Hotel...." *Tulsa World*, Nov 1997.

"Crown Jewel. Will Rogers Hotel is Restored." *Tulsa World*, Nov 1997.

Will Rogers Memorial.

"Will Rogers Memorial Nears 55th Birthday." *The Claremore Progress* (Centennial edition), circa 1993.

Guide to the Will Rogers Memorial.

Will Rogers Memorial and Birthplace. Brochure.

"All I Know is What I Read in the Papers." Brochure for the 1st in a series of five commemorative life-size statues by Sandra Van Zandt.

"I Don't Tell Jokes...I Just Watch the Government and Report the Facts." Brochure for the 2nd in a series of five commemorative life-size statues by Sandra Van Zandt.

"... Just a Couple of Oklahoma Boys Tryin' to Get Along."

Brochure for the 3rd in a series of five commemorative life-size statues by Sandra Van Zandt.

Welcome to Will Rogers Country. Brochure. Souvenir postcard.

Clinton

1 Clinton Chamber of Commerce calendars of events, Oct-Dec 1996.

Clinton Connection. A Report to the Investors of the Clinton Chamber of Commerce. Sept-Oct 1995; Mar-Apr, Jun-Jul, Sept-Oct, Dec 1996.

Western Trails Museum. Brochure.
 Mohawk Lodge Indian Store. Business card.
 Art in the Park, 1999. Entry form.

Best Western Trade Winds Inn (aka Motor Hotel).

Color snapshot of the Best Western sign.

Souvenir postcard.

Best Western Inn & Rt. 66 Restaurant. Advertisement.

"The King and the Gold Crown." Anecdote about Elvis Presley on a promotional flyer for the motel.

Complimentary letterhead stationery, 1 sheet, bearing logo of the Best Western Trade Winds Courtyard Inn.

Pop Hicks Restaurant.

Commemorative booklet containing photocopies of articles pertaining to the restaurant and other Route 66 points of interest. Signed by owners/operators Mary and Howard Nichols.

Business card (photocopy).

"Driving, Buying, Reading and Remembering Route 66." *The New York Times*, Sept 1995.

"Route 66 Kicks in Again as a Nostalgic Draw." Sacramento Bee, Feb 1996.

Mary Katherine [Nichols] pictured in a band uniform. Color snapshot signed by Michael and Suzanne Wallis.

Route 66 Restaurant.

Menu in 2 versions.

Promotional Things-to-Do memo pad.

Souvenir postcard by Robert Waldmire.

Route 66 Festival and Car Show Celebrating the Road's 70th Birthday. Brochure with color snapshot featuring Michael Wallis seated with an unidentified man.

"Clinton. Where It's Happening." Photocopy of a page excised from 1995 Oklahoma Adventure Guide Magazine.

"Museum Taking New Road: Route 66." The Daily Oklahoman, Nov 1992.

"It's Almost Time to Go Cruis'n Into Clinton." *Clinton (Okla.) Daily News*, Sept 1995.

"Route 66 Renaissance Puts Oklahoma Towns on Map." *Tulsa World*, Jan 1996.

"Clinton's 'Doc' Mason Dies." Obituary appearing on *Route 66 Pulse* online, Jul 2007.

"Route 66 Signs Sold." The Daily Oklahoman, undated.

Box 2

Cushing

Cushing Chamber of Commerce and Industry Chamber News. Aug 1990.

Darlington

"A Short History of Darlington." Typescript, 4p; another version, 3p.

Davenport

"Background Information, Historical Highlights." Photocopy of a typescript. Prepared and provided by Don Sporleder, 14p.

Certificate of Authenticity of a brick (created at the old Brick & Tile Corp.) to be used to pave the main thoroughfare of Davenport.

Depew

"Theatre 66 Opry House Draws Talent to Depew." Tulsa World, Jun 1991.

Dewey

Prairie Song Log Cabin Frontier Town Museum. Brochure.

Edmond

Experience Edmond. 1995 Calendar of Events. Nov-Dec. 1996 Calendar of Events. Edmond, Oklahoma. Jan-Dec. Mountain Village Holiday Calendar of Events. Undated. Edmond Historical Society Route 66 Exhibit Opening. Flyer.

"15 Die in Post Office Massacre." *Tulsa World*, Tulsa100 History in Headlines, Aug 1997.

El Reno

1 El Reno Oklahoma. Put Yourself Smack Dab in the Middle of Oklahoma. An El Reno Chamber of Commerce promotional publication, circa [1980s].

"Brief History of the Origin and Growth of El Reno." Photocopied typescript, author unknown, 21p.

"History of El Reno, Oklahoma." Photocopied typescript, author unknown; includes images of historic locations and buildings, 9p.

"History of El Reno, Oklahoma." Photocopied typescript, author unknown; similar version to the previous typescript, but without images, 6p.

"The History of Fort Reno." Photocopied typescript, compiled and edited by Edna May Armold, 1p.

"Getting Out of the Mud." Brief history of the highways in Canadian County, 1p.

Series of highway- and highway building-related press cuttings, photocopied from *El Reno American*, documenting the history of highway and paving programs in the area, dating from May 1926 - Apr 1985.

2 Cheyenne/Arapaho camp near Ft. Reno. Souvenir postcard.

El Reno: Near Work...Near Play...Near Perfect. Map.

El Reno Oklahoma on the Rise. Map.

Mosher-Adams, Inc. map of the area.

El Reno. Where the Old West Meets the New... Brochure.

El Reno. Cross Roads of America. Brochure.

Visit Historic El Reno. Flyer.

The El Reno Chamber of Commerce historic 18 month calendar.

Advertisement.

Fast Fact Finder featuring historical markers and points of interest in Canadian County.

Fort Reno

Historic Fort Reno and Visitor Center. Brochure in 2 versions. Tombstone Tales. Brochure and calendar of events. "Old Fort Reno." *Route 66 Magazine*, Summer 1994.

Canadian County Historical Museum. Brochure.

Country Crafts Mall. Brochure.

Antique Guide. Tear sheet from Enid News & Eagle, Jan 1996.

Route 66 Antique Mall. Flyer.

Motels and restaurants. Photocopy of a typed list of services in the area, 1p. The Goff House Inn. Brochure.

El Reno Onion-Fried Burger Day.

El Reno Main Street Project press release, 22 Apr 1992. Event program, mounted on a tonque depressor.

"Nickles Pushes Cemetery Effort Near El Reno." Tulsa World, Sept 1995.

Elk City

Elk City Chamber of Commerce Guide to Our City. Brochure, map inclusive.

"Howdy. Elk City." Red-checkered, screen printed kerchief.

Photocopies of road atlas maps of the area.

Elk City Dining, Lodging, Events. Brochure.

Elk City motels and other points of interest. Photocopy of a page from the *Oklahoma Adventure Guide*, Vol 7, Issue 4.

Casa Grande Hotel. Photocopy of the location, classification, description, etc. regarding the site.

Holiday Inn Holidome. Guest Services Directory and Room Service Menu. The Country Dove. Brief history and review of the gift shop and tea room.

Old Town Museum Complex.

Brochure in 2 versions.

Old Town Museum. Souvenir postcard.

Old Town Museum. Bumper sticker.

Old Town Museum Bricks order form.

Old Town Museum – Old Route 66... Souvenir card.

Anadarko Basin Museum of Natural History. Brochure.

Third Annual Route 66 Roundup. Sept 1990. Activities schedule and entry form.

"Road Boosters Jam Elk City for Session." Daily Oklahoman, Apr 1931.

"Red Men Fail to Slay Buffalo in Old Time Fashion." *Blackwell Morning Tribune*, Apr 1931.

"Dancers Don't Drink in Elk City." Unknown source, Jan 1989. "Kachina Saved." *Route 66 Magazine*, Winter 1996/97.

See also: Oklahoma: National Route 66 Museum.

Erick

Points of interest, retrieved from an internet source.

Fragment of an article about Erik, Oklahoma, photocopied from *Route 66 Magazine*, Sumer 1996.

Sheb Wooley. Biographical information about and list of songs by the Erik native musician, retrieved from internet sources.

The SandHills Curiosity Shop.

Welcome/promotional letter from shop proprietors Annabelle and Harley Russell.

"Memories 2." Possibly a hand-made insert for a music recording.

Annabelle pictured with Michael Wallis. Color snapshot, Jun 2002.

Annabelle and Harley Russell, dressed in red and white striped overalls and holding a large Route 66 sign, pictured with Michael Wallis and others. Color photograph.

Cal's Country Cooking. Business card and menu.

Events

Oklahoma Native America. Travel literature from the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department. Brochure in 2 versions.

Oklahoma Route 66 Guide. Brochure in 2 versions.

1998 Oklahoma Pow Wows and American Indian Events. Schedule.

Oklahoma '95 Events Guide.

Great Plains Country Adventure Guide, Vol. 7, Issue 4.

Adventure Guide to Oklahoma's Green Country. Vol 10, Issue 2.

Oklahoma Museums & Historic Sites Guide.

2 "Route 66: Revisited." Rogers University Tours sponsored event featuring Michael and Suzanne Wallis as guides on a 2-day tour of Oklahoma Route 66. Jul 1997.

Promotional brochure.

Promotional mailer and registration form.

Daily itinerary.

3 "Main Street of America: Route 66 Revisited." A free symposium featuring scholars, musicians, writers, and artists in a 2-day public program. Jul 1997.

Presenters' packet, including name tags for Michael and Suzanne Wallis.

Attendees' packet.

Invitation to a reception in honor of presenters and sponsors.

Untitled article regarding the symposium, *Claremore Progress*, May 1997.

"Campus Site of Route 66 Symposium." Tulsa World, Jul 1997.

"Glories of Route 66 Revisited at Two-Day Symposium." *Tulsa World*, Jul 1997.

Fairview

Major County Tourism Headquarters. Brochure.

Foyil

"The Top Hat [Dairy Bar]." Route 66 Magazine, Spring 1995.

Ed Galloway's Totem Pole Park.

Souvenir postcard in 2 versions.
World's Largest Totem Pole. Brochure.

Save Ed Galloway's Totem Pole. Brochure in 3 versions plus donation form.

Totem Pole Workdays. Schedule and contact information. "Group Raising Funds to Save Totem Poles." *Tulsa World*, May 1991.

"Historic Preservation: Totem Pole Park Receives a Face Lift." *The Tulsa Tribune*, Jul 1991.

"Totem Pole Park Benefit Sunday." Unknown source, Aug 1991.

"Oklahomans Work to Restore Modern Totem Pole." *Historic Preservation News*, May 1993.

"Foyil: Small Town, Big Plans." *Tulsa World*, Jan 1994. [Untitled article], *Route 66 Magazine*, Summer 1994. "True Colors." *Tulsa World*, Dec 1994.

"Galloway Fiddle Will Help Drum Up Donations." *Tulsa World*, Sept 1995.

Geary

"Ghost Bridge of the Canadian." Route 66 Magazine, Spring 1997.

Hinton Junction

Typed and signed letter from Dorothy Johnson to St. Martin's Press, giving a brief history and historical points of interest about Hinton Junction, a town not included in Wallis's book on Route 66. 4 Aug 1990, 1 sheet.

Hydro

The Hydro Review, Vol. 94, No. 46, Oct 1995.

Lucille's Route 66 Service Station and Memorabilia.

Souvenir postcard in 3 versions.

Business card in 2 versions.

Get Your Kicks on Route 66. Bumper sticker.

Lucille Hamon with Michael and Suzanne Wallis. 3 color snapshots.

"Sites and Scenes." Unknown source, undated.

"Getting Nostalgia Kicks on Route 66." Associated Press article, Apr 1990.

"They Still Get Kicks on Route 66, U.S. Memory Lane." *Los Angeles Times*, Apr 1990.

"Hydro's Lucille Has Memories to Sell." *The Sunday Oklahoman*, May 1990.

"Going Somewhere on Route 66." *The Hydro Review – North Caddo News*, Jun 1995; Aug 1995.

"From Far and Near: They Get Kicks on 66." Unknown source, circa 1995.

"A Tribute to the 'Mother of the Road' Lucille Hamons...."
Obituary printed from an internet source. 18 Aug 2000.

"Route 66 Loses a Legend." Obituary printed from an internet source.

Maps

1 Phillips 66 Highway Map of Oklahoma. 1957.

Oklahoma 1995 Official State Map.
AAA map of Arkansas and Oklahoma. 1995.
Oklahoma Turnpikes. Map in 2 versions.
Photocopies of road atlas maps.

2 Trips on a Tankful. Map in 4 versions.

Get Your Kicks on Oklahoma Historic Route 66. A Motorist's Guide from Quapaw to Texola. Pictorial map.

Get Your Kicks on Historic Oklahoma Route 66. Handy Map Company map with advertisements for businesses along the route.

Miniature maps and historical facts regarding various areas, towns and cities along the route in Oklahoma. Photocopied from an unknown source, 7p.

"Route 66 – Oklahoma – Detailed directions." Retrieved from an internet source.

Box 3

Marshall County

Marshall County: Every Business Comes With a Lake in Marshall County.... Brochure.

Memorabilia

Route 66 Productions. Advertisement and price list for die-cast truck banks, pedal car bank, and limited edition composition dolls.

Miami

The road Leading Home: Miami. Convention & Visitors Bureau publication. "On the 'Mother Road' – Route 66." *Miami News-Record* special publication. Tour Map of Mining-Era Mansions.

"The Ribbon Road South of Miami." Map, directions for accessing the Miami 9' road segment, and roadside highlights.

"Historic (1926) Route 66 in Ottawa County, Oklahoma." Brief historic overview, directions, anecdote, and map; 2p.

Ottawa Co. Emporium. Jul 1997.

"Old Truss Bridge Scheduled for Demolition Tuesday." *Miami News-Record*, May 1997.

Coleman Theatre.

Coleman Theatre. Brochure.

Coleman Theatre Beautiful. Brochure.

Downtown Walking Tour/Coleman Theatre Tour. Brochure.

"Friends of the Coleman" newsletter, Aug, Oct 1997; Jun, Sept 1998; Mar, Jun 1999; Jun 2001. Includes calls for membership, donations, announcements for fundraising events.

"Theatre Holds Marquee Value." Tulsa World, Jan 1994.

Ottawa Co. Emporium, Oct 1996. Issue includes various articles pertaining to the theatre.

"The Coleman Theatre." Route 66 Magazine, Winter 1994/95.

"The process of restoration of the Coleman Theatre...." Unknown source, undated.

National Route 66 Museum

1 "Elk City Future Site of National 66 Museum." Ground Breaking Ceremonies. Invitation.

> National Route 66 Museum Celebration & Ribbon Cutting. June 5-6, 1998. News release.

Celebration & Grand Opening. June 5-6, 1998.

Event program.

Banquet program and luncheon napkins.

Michael Wallis name tag.

Souvenir museum booklet.

National Route 66 Museum: Get Your Kicks on Route 66. Souvenir print featuring the Kachina of Elk City.

National Route 66 Museum: Pride of Elk City, Oklahoma. Souvenir print featuring a scene from [Elk City].

View of items on exhibit in the museum. Color snapshot.

2 "Tribute to Highway Going Up in Oklahoma." Unknown source, Feb 1998. "Route 66 Museum Opening Set." Unknown source, undated.

"Author of Route 66 Book to be at Museum's Opening." *The Elk City Daily News*, Apr 1998.

"Celebrities to Appear at Events for Route 66 Museum Opening." *The Elk City Daily News*, May 1998.

"Years of Planning to Culminate When Rt. 66 Museum Opens." *The Elk City Daily News*, Jun 1998.

"Rt. 66 Enthusiasts from Across the Nation Gather in Elk City." *The Elk City Daily News*, Jun 1998.

"Museum Shows Road Still Kicks. Facility Displays Famed Route 66 Landmarks." *The Sunday Oklahoman*, Jun 1998.

"Opening of National Route 66 Museum Draws Large Crowd." *The Elk City Daily News*, Jun 1998.

"Get Your Kicks..." Home & Away, Jan/Feb 1999.

Oklahoma City

Oklahoma City Chamber of Commerce background article/overview on Oklahoma City. Typescript with handwritten notes to Wallis, 12p.

Oklahoma City! Events for September Thru December.

Thrifty Rental Car Presents Oklahoma City Points of Interest. Includes map of the Oklahoma City and Tulsa areas.

The County Line Barbeque. Menu. The Waterford Hotel. Brochure. Enterprise Square, USA. Brochure.

Oklahoma Watercolor Association. Traveling Exhibition X. Brochure.

50 Penn Place presents a Tribute to Route 66. Schedule of events and sales announcements.

1990 Route 66 Celebration. Keepsake program.

"Story Behind Three Artists' Exhibit as Good as the Paintings." *The Daily Oklahoman*, Jul 1989.

"OCAM Celebrates Openings at ArtsPlace; Mansion Locations This Week." Oklahoma Gazette, Dec 1990.

"Brooks Urges Bombing Anniversary Observation." Tulsa World, Mar 1996.

"Cowboys and Culture: A Capital Idea." *Home & Away*, Mar/Apr 1997. "Mapping the Metro." *Route 66 Magazine*, Summer 1997.

"Coffee Shops, Diners & Other Swell Places." Route 66 Magazine, Summer 1997.

"An April to Remember. A Memorial Honoring Bomb Victims Opens." *US News & World Report*, Apr 2000.

"Memorial to the Victims of the Oklahoma City Bombing." Printout from an internet source.

"Paul McCartney Sleeps, Dines in Oklahoma City." Printout from *NewsOK.com*.

2 Folk Art in Oklahoma: An exhibition presented by the Oklahoma Museums Association. May-Jun 1981. Exhibit catalogue.

Oklahoma Route 66 Museum

1 "Oklahoma Route 66 Museum Interpretation Development Recommendations." Typescript, author unknown, 3p.

"Oklahoma Route 66 Museum Proposed Script Themes." Typescript, author unknown, 2p.

Grand Opening brochure.

Grand Opening Souvenir Program – Schedule of Events. 22-24 Sept 1995.

Wallis's typescript welcoming talk for the museum's grand opening event, 19p.

Grand Opening reception.

2 color snapshots featuring Michael Wallis, Governor Frank Keating, and other attendees.

2 B/W photographs featuring Michael Wallis, Governor Frank Keating, and other attendees. Terry Zinn, photographer.

B/W photograph featuring Michael Wallis and Gladys Cutberth. Terry Zinn, photographer.

2 Route (Oklahoma US 66) Museum & Guide. Brochure, map inclusive. Friends of Oklahoma Route 66 Museum. Brochure and membership form. Route 66 Museum. Welcome letter.

"Route 66 Museum, Clinton Community to Celebrate 70th Birthday of Route 66..."

Oklahoma Historical Society news release, Aug 1996.

Oklahoma Route 66 Museum 10th Anniversary Celebration. Museum announcement letter, Aug 2005.

"Route 66 Museum. Clinton, Oklahoma." Bumper sticker.

U.S. Commemorative postcard from Route 66 Museum Station. 2 copies.

U.S. Commemorative envelopes from Route 66 Museum Station. 2 copies.

"Members of the board of directors of the newly formed Friends of the Oklahoma Route 66 Museum..." *Mistletoe Leaves*, Mar 1993.

"OHS Recognizes Partners, Opens Route 66 Exhibit." *Mistletoe Leaves,* May 1993.

"Grant Approved for Lengthy Museum on Route 66." *Tulsa World*, May 1993.

"Communities Find Ways [to Keep] Sites Open Despite Budget [Cuts]. Oklahoma Route 66 Museum." *Mistletoe Leaves*, Aug 1993.

"Project to Add Kicks for Town's Route 66 Library." Tulsa World, Dec 1993.

"OHS, ODOT Agree to Develop Route 66 Museum-Exhibit." *Mistletoe Leaves*, Jan 1994.

"Friends of Route 66 Museum Named Best Support Group." *Mistletoe Leaves*, May 1995.

"Route 66 Exhibits Opening Saturday." Tulsa World, Aug 1995.

"Oklahoma Route 66 Museum Festivities Are Scheduled." *The Hydro Review*, Sept 1995.

The Clinton (Oklahoma) Daily News Route 66 Museum Souvenir Edition. Vol. 69, No. 60, Sept 1995.

"Everything Go' for 66 Museum." *The Clinton (Oklahoma) Daily News*, Sept 1995.

"5 Nations, 17 States in 66 Guest Book." *The Clinton (Oklahoma) Daily News*, Sept 1995.

"Remembering Route 66 at Oklahoma Museum." *The New York Times*, Sept 1995.

"Driving, Buying, Reading and Remembering Route 66." *The New York Times*, Sept 1995.

"Route 66 Museum Opening Publicized in Six Countries." *Mistletoe Leaves*, Dec 1995.

"OHS Museums Staff Meets at Route 66 Museum." *Mistletoe Leaves*, Feb 1996.

"Inside Oklahoma: Remembering the Road." *The Sunday Oklahoman*, Feb 1996.

"Oklahoma Route 66 Museum Colorful, Nostalgic." *The Ponca City News*, Jun 1996.

"66 Festival September 14, Clinton, Oklahoma. Unknown source, circa 1996.

"Putting the Finishing Polish...." *The Clinton (Oklahoma) Daily News*, Sept 1996.

"OHS Names John Hill to Manage Route 66 Museum." *Mistletoe Leaves*, May 1997.

Pawhuska

"Elmer McCurdy: Traveling Man." Oklahoma Living, Jun 1999.

Piedmont

J.A.G. Enterprises Inc. Merchandise catalog including Route 66 souvenirs and collectibles.

Ponca City

"Photographer Gets His Kicks with Old Route 66." *The Ponca City News*, Jan 1992.

Quartz Mountain

Quartz Mountain. Arts and Conference Resort. Brochure.

Red Fork

Come See What's New in Old Down Town Red Fork. Open house postcard invitation.

Revitalizing Old Route 66

"Statement by Governor Henry Bellmon, Oklahoma." Photocopied typescript of the governor's remarks about S.963, 2p.

"Revitalizing Old Route 66: Final Report on a Study Completed in Oklahoma." Submitted by Tom Snyder, 18 Nov 1989. Photocopy, 18p.

Sheets documenting improvement projects in Creek County. Includes the location, type of improvement, contractor, year, and total cost. Photocopy, 4p.

Route 66 in Oklahoma

"Route 66 in Oklahoma: An Historic Preservation Survey." Project director and editor, Mary Ann Anders; text and research by Joseph A. Stout, Jr.; additional research by Charles E. Brooks; project assistant, Suzanne Haynes. 1984. Photocopy, 64p.

Box 4

Rush Springs

"Juicy and Sweet." Southern Living, Aug 1997.

Sapulpa

"A Brief History of Sapulpa." Photocopied typescript, 1p.

Sapulpa Main Street. Promotional flyer featuring an overview of the city of Sapulpa, 1p.

1995 Community Calendar. Typed list of events, courtesy of Sapulpa Chamber of Commerce.

Sapulpa Blowout – Route 66.

Sapulpa Daily Herald special edition. Includes schedule of events and related articles. Jun 1991.

Event flyer. Jun 1991. Invitation and event flyer. Jun 1995.

Fall Folk Music Festival and Kettle Kook Off. Event flyer.

Tour de Kicks on Route 66! Sponsored by the Tulsa Bicycle Club and the Sapulpa Main Street Program. Event flyer.

Sapulpa Main Street.

Sapulpa Main Street Program Town Meeting. *Sapulpa (Okla.) Herald*, special edition. Includes meeting announcements and related articles. Mar 1993.

Sapulpa Main Street Gazette. Spring, Fall 1995; Summer 1996.

Norma's Diamond Café

Untitled article about the café. Unknown source, undated.

"Norma's Diamond Café More Than a Jewel." *The Sunday Oklahoman*, Apr 2000.

Hickory House Bar-B-Q. Menu. Indian Territory Fashion Collection. Product brochure.

"Sapulpa, Namesake Share Wild History." Tulsa World, Apr 1990.

"Welcome Cruisers!" Sapulpa Daily Herald collector's edition dedicated to the Route 66 Cruise Celebration in Sapulpa. Jun 1990.

"It Was No Day to Go Topless. Route 66 Show Stirs Memories." *The Tulsa Tribune*, Jun 1991.

"Sapulpa Museum First to Show Traveling Tribute to Route 66." Unknown source, undated.

Sayre

"Town Named for Robert H. Sayre." Brief biography, photocopied from an unknown source; plus a brief biographical entry and portrait, photocopied from an unknown source.

Handwritten list of places of interest in Sayre, compliments of the Sayre Chamber of Commerce, 1p.

Owl Drug. Menu.

Old Hotel. Printout from an internet source.

RS & K Railroad Museum. Brochure.

Stroud

Stroud House Bed & Breakfast, Brochure.

"Coffee Shops, Diners & Other Swell Places: The Rock Café." *Route 66 Magazine*, Winter, 1996/97.

Talihina

Talihina: Oklahoma's Village Between the Mountains. Brochure, map inclusive.

Texola

Longhorn Trading Post. Fact sheet which includes location, description, significance, and condition. Photocopied typescript, 1p.

Texola Service Station/Fix-It Shop. Fact sheet which includes location, description, significance, and condition. Photocopied typescript, 1p.

Tour guides

Take a Trip Down Oklahoma US 66. Brochure.
 Get Your Kicks on...Oklahoma Historic Route 66. Brochure.

Discover Oklahoma – Route US 66. A comb-bound publication of the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department, 1990.

[Oklahoma hot spots]. List of points of interest acquired from an internet source, 1p.

"Road Trip USA. Route 66. Across Oklahoma." Tour guide acquired from an internet source.

"Route 66 in Oklahoma." Brief guide acquired from an internet source.

"Route 66 – The Mother Road: Route 66 in Two Weeks." Travel notes acquired from an internet source.

- 2 Oklahoma Native America. 1995 Vacation Guide. America In Its Native State. Oklahoma 1997 Vacation Guide.
- Discover Oklahoma tourism packet, compiled by the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation Department.
- 4 Official Oklahoma Route 66 Association Trip Guide. 2005-2206.
- 5 Official Oklahoma Route 66 Association Trip Guide. Undated.

Box 5

Tulsa

1 Tulsa: Take It All In. Brochure.

Welcome to Tulsa, Oklahoma... Brochure.

Metropolitan Tulsa Chamber of Commerce map of Tulsa and vicinity.

Thrifty Car Rental Presents Tulsa. Map.

Tulsa Calendar of Events, Fall 1995.

Tulsa Calendar of Meetings, Conventions and Major Events packet. Jan 1995-Dec 1997.

Early History of Southwest Tulsa. A publication of the Urban Development, Department Planning & Economic Development Division, Tulsa, OK.

- 2 Comprehensive Annual Financial Report. City of Tulsa. Fiscal year ended Jun 30, 1993. M. Susan Savage, Mayor. Prepared by the Finance Department.
- Arkansas River Bridge. 2 prints digital images taken of the bridge. Philbrook Museum of Art. Brochure.

Gilcrease Museum. Where the Story of the American West Unfolds. Brochure.

Mac's Antique Car Museum. Brochure.

Delta Queen

Delta Queen – Inaugural Oklahoma Voyage, 1995. Commemorative brochure.

Color souvenir photo-postcard featuring the Delta Queen on the river.

Metro Diner. Menu and business card.

Ollies Station Restaurant. Souvenir postcard and matchbook.

Tom's 66 Wear. Business card.

Baskets by Tulsa Treasures. Product brochure.

Studio 66. Promotional article featured in *Preview* Magazine.

Lyon's Indian Store. Promotional article, unknown source.

Hanson

Hanson. MMMBop to the Top. Jill Matthews. Photocopied excerpts of the biography.

"Hugely Hanson..." Tulsa World, Oct 1997.

4 Mayfest. Spring for the Arts! Special Mayfest edition of the *Preview* Magazine, May 1990.

Tulsa State Fair

1992 Tulsa State Fair. Special Fair edition of the *Preview* Magazine, Oct 1992.

Everyone's Coming Back! Headin' to the Fair...Down Old Route 66! Official program, 1992.

Frankoma Pottery. Product catalog, 1989.

The University of Tulsa

The University of Tulsa Magazine. Summer 1997. The Chip Off the Old Block. Fundraising brochure.

The Tulsa Press. Jun 1990, Vol. 1, No. 4.

Tulsa World Weekend Spot. Special Centennial Issue. Vol.3, No. 27, Sept 1997.

"Tulsans Doing Good." Tulsa World Centennial Special. Sept 1997.

5 11th Street Reconstruction Project

City of Tulsa Public Works Department. Photocopy of a typed draft proposal/fact sheet, 17 Jun 1992.

Old Route 66 Tree Planting Project. Sponsored by the Oklahoma Route 66 Association-Tulsa Chapter. Photocopy of a typed proposed planting phase schedule. Includes lists of tree selection and cost provided by Mesa Lawn Maintenance of Broken Arrow, OK.

Tree Route 66: Buy Your Trees Now. Promotional flyer.

Old Route 66 Tree Planting event, Nov 1991. Program.

6

"Route 66 Group to Launch Tree Project." *Tulsa World*, Aug 1989.

"City to Study 11th Street Problems." *The Tulsa Tribune*, Apr 1991.

"Route 66 Group's Plans Are Taking Root." *Tulsa World*, Oct 1991.

"11th Street Fix-Up to Include Wider Sidewalks, Repaving." *Tulsa World*, undated.

"Historic 11th Street Building Rescued." *Tulsa World*, Sept 1996.

"11th Street Area May Score Big From TU Facility." *Tulsa World*, Sept 1996.

7 "Painters Build Big Tulsa Booster Sign." *Tulsa Daily World*, Jul 1928.

"Historic Preservation is Alive and Well in Tulsa, Oklahoma." *Gusher*, May 1983.

"English Film Crew Sees Symbolism in Route 66." Tulsa World, Aug 1984.

"Barber Shop Last Remnant of Neighborhood Cornerstone." *Tulsa World*, Jun 1988.

[&]quot;Southerners Find Metro Very Quickly." *The Tulsa Tribune*, Nov 1989.

[&]quot;Metro Diner Offers Good Neon Fun." Tulsa World, Dec 1989.

[&]quot;Site for Kids' Museum Rapped by Expert." Tulsa World, Mar 1990.

[&]quot;Frankoma May Be Sold." *The Tulsa Tribune*, Apr 1990.

[&]quot;Frankoma Sale Postponed." *Tulsa World*, Apr 1990.

[&]quot;Frankoma Reopened; Owner Seeks Buyer." Unknown source, Apr 1990.

[&]quot;11th Street Store to Unveil Historic Route 66 Sign." *Tulsa World*, Sept 1990.

[&]quot;Route 66 Diner is High Road to Great Dining Experience." *The Tulsa Tribune*, Sept 1990.

"Route 66 Diner Captures Clientele with Gimmicks, Good Home-Style Food." *Tulsa World*, Apr 1991.

"Route 66 Diner: Across-the-Counter, Down-to-Earth Food." *Tulsa People*, Nov 1991.

"Come On Down. 11th Street Auto Dealers Form Alliance." *Tulsa World*, Jan 1993.

"Europeans to Visit City During Route 66 Tour." Tulsa World, Sept 1993.

"Mr. Thrifty. The Little-Known Story of the Birth of a Major Car-Rental Business."

Tulsa World, Feb 1994.

"Route 66 Trees Gone; City Says It Took One." Tulsa World, May 1994.

"Downtown Diner Makes Breakfast a Big Thing." Tulsa World, Nov 1994.

"Scheer Steers Route 66 Into All Souls for Dance." Tulsa World, Jan 1996.

"Frankoma Pottery Co-Founder Dies." Unknown source, Feb 1996.

"Having the Whole Pie." Tulsa World, Feb 1996.

"Route 66 Exhibit to Benefit Ballet." Tulsa World, Apr 1996.

"History Spared. Casa Loma Building Will Remain." *Tulsa World*, Jul 1996.

"Annual Route 66 Five-Kilometer Run Set for Oct 19." *Tulsa World*, Oct 1996.

"Historic Route 66 Structures are Added to Register." *Tulsa World*, Feb 1997.

"Route 66 Still Produces Kicks." Unknown source, Mar 1997.

"Rockers Set Out to Define '90s Tulsa Sound." Tulsa World, Oct 1997.

"Roadkill Heaven. New Club Dedicated to Showcasing Local Original Music..." *Tulsa World*, Sept 1997.

"'Flamingo' Born at the Drive-In." Unknown source, Sept 1997.

[&]quot;Route 66 Enthusiasts to Visit Tulsa." Tulsa World, Sept 1993.

[&]quot;Tulsa Greets Route 66 Enthusiasts." Tulsa World, Sept 1993.

[&]quot;Europeans Get More Kicks from Route 66." Tulsa World, Oct 1993.

"Tulsa's Thirst Was Finally Quenched." Tulsa World, Nov 1997.

8 "Out of the Ashes. Diner Rising to Occasion After Fire." *Tulsa World*, Mar 1998.

"All-Star Lineup Featured at Benefit for Route 66 Diner." *Tulsa World*, May 1998.

"Era Ending on Route 66." Tulsa World, Sept 1998.

"Roots of Success. Third Weber's Opens Doors." Tulsa World, Sept 1998.

"Factory Near Tulsa Offers an Inside View of How Pottery is Made." *St. Louis Post-Dispatch*, Dec 2001.

"Woody Guthrie Comes Home...Guthrie Archives a Springboard...." *Tulsa World*, Feb 2002.

"If You Build It, They Will Come..." Tulsa World, Apr 2002.

"Her Recipe for Life Had Best Ingredients." [Obituary for LaNelle Hammett Yates of Hammett House] *Tulsa World*, Apr 2009.

"Mommy Dearest...Plans for Route 66 Revitalization are Underway." *Urban Tulsa Weekly*, Apr 2009.

"This One's Not a Happy Meal. Area Diners Challenge Pig-Out Competitors." [Route 66 Diner] *Tulsa World*, Apr 2009.

"Local Locations Nominated for Historic Places Registry." *Tulsa World*, Jul 2010.

"Bronze Avery Sculpture Nearing Finish." Tulsa World, May 2012.

"Cooking the Route Way." [Book review of *The Route 66 Cookbook* by Marian Clark] Unknown source, undated.

Vinita

Vinita, Oklahoma – Established in 1871, Indian Territory. Welcome brochure.

Historical overview of early Vinita. Excerpt photocopied from an unknown source.

Vinita and Craig County Almanac '88. A publication of the Vinita Daily Journal, Nov 1988.

18th Annual Vinita Calf Fry. Official program and tent card. Sept 1997. Smith Auto Services Petrobilia. Business card.

Handwritten list of Route 66 contacts in Vinita, from Kurt Winden to Michael Wallis, 1p.

"Route 66 Fades, But Trucks Keep on Rolling." *Vinita Daily Journal*, Aug 1985.

"Vinita. 'The Best Town by a Dam Site'." Unknown source, undated.

Weatherford

Weatherford Area Chamber of Commerce. Brochure. Weatherford. Fact sheet. Calendar of events, 1995-1996.

"William Weatherford Chosen as One of 'Eight Great Indians'." Alvin Rucker. Excerpt from *Oklahoma – Yesterday – Today – Tomorrow*. Dec 1930.

"Weatherford Was 'Wild and Wooly' in Early Days." *Clinton (Okla.) Daily News*, Nov 1972.

[Newspaper images of the original Weatherford Post Office and the house Emil Nebel built on the Weatherford farm] Unknown source, undated.

Thomas P. Stafford Airport Museum

General Thomas P. Stafford Airport Museum. Brochure.

Biographical data regarding Lt. Stafford. Photocopied typescript, 3p.

"A visit to Weatherford should include the General Thomas P. Stafford Airport Museum...." *Oklahoma Adventure Guide* Magazine, 1995.

Wellston

Wellston Route 66 Homecoming '90. Annual Alumni Banquet. Program. Margie Gilliam's recipe for Neiman Marcus Bars Plus. "Blacksmith Rich in a Special Way." Unknown source, Sept 1979.

Yukon

"Yukon Night Brightened by Familiar Sign." *The Daily Oklahoman*, May 1989.

"He Looks *Down* at Elevator Now." [Yukon Mill] *The Daily Oklahoman*, Sept 1989.

Handwritten notes (not Wallis's) in a Cozy Drive In & Supply Co. pocket notebook.